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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING AGENDA 
January 26, 2020 

 Call to Order ..............................................................  Brenda Neville 

 Devotions .........................................................................  Pastor Nat 

 Approval of Minutes (2019 Annual Meeting) 

 Elections ....................................................................  Brenda Neville 

  Report of the Nominating Committee 

  Nominations from the Floor 

  Election 

 

 Reports 

  Presentation of the 2020 Budget ....................  Ben Johnson 

  Council President Report ..............................  Brenda Neville 

  Pastor’s Report ....................................................  Pastor Nat 

 

 New Business 

 Adjournment, Closing Hymn, & Benediction ...................  Pastor Nat 

  

(Join us for pie and coffee downstairs after the meeting!) 
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2019 Minutes 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church | Annual Meeting 
January 20, 2019 

 
 
• Call to order at 10:08 a.m.  Meeting began with devotion from Pastor Nat.  
• Approval of 2018 Annual Minutes. 
• Bill White motions to approve.  Jim Christensen seconds. Motion carries. 
 
2019 Ballot Nominations 
  
 3-year term 
 Stacey Cleverley 
 Barbara Mallon 
 Lori McCasland 
 
 1-year term 
 Bill White  
 Mike Helland 
 
 Cemetery Committee 
 Gary Halverson 
 Dennis Mitchell  
 Gene Staples  
 
 Andy Denner motions to approve the ballot by unanimous consent.  Ken Lund seconds. Motion 

carries.  

 
Financial Summary- Jim Christensen 
Council decided to reduce the amount of giving to benevolences (ELCA) from 13% in 2018 to 5-

6% in 2019. 
 
 Budget includes: 
 60% for employees 
 20% for facilities/church home 
 13% worship & service 
 
Sold the parsonage ($290,000 range). 
Group working to determine what to do with the money from the sale of the parsonage. 
 
Thank Bill, Ben, and Erica on deciphering the budget and coming up with 2019 budget 
Balanced budget for 2019. 
 
• Outreach to community will continue in 2019. 
• Raises given to employees of church.  
• Bill White motions to approve the 2019 budget. Craig Whitney seconds. Motion carries.  

Submission by 

Jess Denner 
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2019 Minutes 

President Report – Brenda Neville 
Thanks to current church Council. The 2018 members have put a lot of work into the Council 
with short notice meetings, work assignments outside of meetings and decisions of big ticket 
items.   
 
 Lori Bosley, Jessica Denner, Barb Mallon, Martha Sheldahl, Clint Albertson, Rita 
 Thorson, Jim Christensen, Mat Emery, Ben Johnson, Bill Britton, and Brenda Neville.  
 
Thanks to Marlene Fairchild, Mary White, Erica Weeks-Burger for all the extra help.  
Marlene’s official last day is January 31, 2019.   
 
Thank you to Janice Berhow and Tammy Johnson on their custodial services of taking care of 
our church home.  
 
Goals Met: 
 Thank you to Barb Mallon for taking the lead on bringing back the Banqueting Table.  Be 
 as transparent as possible. Keep sharing your feedback.  
 
 A lot of projects going on, the biggest is finding a replacement for Marlene as church 
 secretary.  Will start interviewing in 2 weeks.  
  
 Stewardship will be greater in 2019.  More than just putting money in the 
 offering plate.  
 
Pastor’s Report – Nat Bothwell 
Jesus makes use of what is available. God equips the called.  What does God have in store for 
Slater and Bethlehem as Ames and Ankeny continue to grow? We get to experience that 
together.  
 
Renovation Steering Committee- Barb Mallon, Stacey Cleverley.  
We have a committee to determine what we want to do with our church home and how to 
revamp it.   The first start is to reinvest in the “Gathering Room” former Music room. A lot of 
people gather there before funerals, weddings, Sunday School music and many more.  New or 
“new to us” furniture for the offices.  
 
New Business 
None 
 
Adjournment 
Bill White motions to adjourn the meeting at 10:40am. Ben Johnson seconds. Motion carries.  
Meeting ended with “Amazing Grace.“ 

Submission by 

Jess Denner 
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Pastor’s Report 

“Stepping out in faith together.”  Bishop Eaton’s 

closing salutation in a recent churchwide publication 

caught my eye this week (Bishop Eaton’s full 

message is included toward the end of this report, 

fyi).  “Interesting,” I thought as I read those words...  

if I had to summarize 2019 at Bethlehem, it might 

sound a lot like “stepping out in faith together.”   

 

Think about it.  Refresh & Renew was just a dream 

at this time last year.  We stepped out together on 

that one. We stepped out in faith in all kinds of 

ways last year... from the return of the Easter 

sunrise service, to the golf outing, to one of the 

greatest original adaptations of a Christmas 

program ever, to Christmas at Bethlehem, etc.  The 

story of that shared journey is in this report, and 

there’s a lot to celebrate in these pages. 

 

Don’t get me wrong: the life of faith doesn’t come 

easy.  We took some faithful risks last year as a 

congregation (and not every faithful risk ends in 

success).  With that said, God doesn’t call Christ’s 

church to be successful.  God calls us to be faithful.  

“Faith” sometimes means “taking the first step... 

even when you can’t see the whole staircase” (Dr. 

King said that once). 

   

2020 is here, and the work of following in faith 

continues.  We’ll tackle a big project again this year 

(speaking of steps and staircases).  We’ll continue to 

think creatively about funding the mission of this 

place (thinking in terms of sustainability—freeing up 

memorial gifts to be used in substantial ways).  

We’ll take the next step in filling BLC’s  

administrative vacancy (which, with God’s help, will 

free up your pastor to do a better job at other 

things).  We’ll step out in faith together as we 

continue to discern that place where Bethlehem’s 

greatest gifts meet our neighbors’ biggest needs. 

 

Friends, it is my clear privilege to be your pastor.  

None of us can know what the new year will bring, 

but I look forward to sharing that journey with you.  

My sincere thanks to the BLC Council (past and 

present) for their continued diligence, collegiality, 

and faithful service.  These are, in fact, good days; 

and it is “indeed right, our duty and our joy” to give 

thanks to the one God who continues to lead us in 

every good thing. 

 

 

Submission by 

Pastor Nat Bothwell 
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Parish Report 

Members Received in 2019 

 Adults Baptized 0 

 Children Baptized 5 

 Received by Affirmation of Faith 0 

 Received by Baptism 5 

 Received by Confirmation 2 

 Received by Transfer 2 

 

Members Removed in 2019 

 by Death 4 

 by Transfer 5 

 

Confirmed Membership  424*  

*this number will change as a) new members are received, b) existing members are removed, and/or c) lapsed records are 

identified and updated (e.g. data scrubs). 

 

 

 

 

Official Acts of Bethlehem Lutheran Church as Recorded in the Congregational Record (2019) 

Baptisms (5) 

Quin Krause  

Harvey Kennedy  

Lane Kahler  

Ryan Timmons  

Case Rundahl  

 

Confirmations (5) 

Rylie Bowers 

Lauren Drobny 

Lane Kahler 

Gunnar Peterson 

Macee Whitacre 

 

 

Marriages (0) 

 

Funerals (5) 

Dorathy Severson 

Caroll Sesker 

LaVonne Clark 

Thomas Dunlap 

Aloha Dunlap 

Submission by 

Pastor Nat Bothwell 
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President’s Report 

With the new year, there have been a lot of 

different obligations that are on my radar and for 

whatever reason, I have been very tardy in getting 

this report written. Ironically, as I turned on my 

computer to write this report, my daily devotion 

popped up and this is the bible verse that 

accompanied that devotion (God continues to 

remind me of his presence). I thought it was 

extremely appropriate, and it served as a valuable 

inspiration as I compiled a report for the annual 

meeting. A report that not only looks back at our 

progress but also serves as a 

springboard for the future of BLC 

too.   

 

I believe that many good things 

have happened in the previous 

year and many good things 

continue to unfold here at 

Bethlehem Lutheran. The 

positive momentum and positive 

energy are palpable. People are 

engaged and enthusiastic. People 

are sharing their opinions, their 

ideas, their feedback, and 

expressing a desire to get 

involved. There is joy, there is optimism, and most 

importantly there is an underlying level of 

excitement. Excitement about what the future holds 

here at Bethlehem Lutheran.  

 

What a great place to be!  

 

In a world filled with uncertainty, disdain, and 

mistrust in every direction, a place like BLC offers 

some quiet and a comforting reprieve from the 

“noise.”  Our goal over the last 12 months, as a 

Council was to continually focus on our ability as a 

church to be service-oriented and to provide the gift 

of acceptance and love to everyone who enters our 

doors. A goal that was always in our thoughts and 

one that was achieved in many ways. We took 

tremendous efforts over the last year to more 

“intentionally” practice and support this important 

objective. We created events (the golf outing and 

“Christmas at Bethlehem”) that allowed people 

from within the congregation and outside of the 

congregation to gather in a social 

setting to get better acquainted 

with BLC as well as one another.  

 

We continued to strengthen the 

efforts that were already in place 

to serve the greater community 

(Food Pantry & Banqueting 

Table), and saw continued 

success in 2019 with increased 

numbers of participants and 

recipients. The Sunday School 

program, confirmation program 

and a newly-launched adult 

education program were once 

again very effective at reaching many different age 

groups within our congregation.  For many, the 

most notable highlight of 2019 was the “Refresh and 

Renew” project that provided a badly needed 

“facelift” to a few areas within our church home. 

The way the congregation embraced this important 

project was truly a testament to the continued love 

and respect we have for our church home. The new 

carpet, paint — the addition of some badly needed 

new (used) furniture, and all the other things that 

Submission by 

Brenda Neville 

Therefore, if anyone is in 

Christ, he is a new 

creation.  

The old has passed 

away; behold, the new 

has come 

- 2 Corinthians 5:17 
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President’s Report 

accompany a renovation effort transformed our 

church and more importantly, set the stage for a 

continued focus on preserving and investing in the 

important infrastructure of our church home.  

 

So many of you were involved in this project and 

every contribution was important (whether it was 

weighing in on the color of paint, moving furniture 

or simply cleaning up after the carpet). That high 

level of involvement and support is at the heart of 

who we are as a church…a group of individuals who 

share one baptism, one mission.  Seeing the number 

of people that were involved was, in and of itself, 

the most rewarding and successful aspect of this 

project.  

 

God is truly up to something good here at BLC.  

It has been an honor and a pleasure to be involved 

at the leadership level and I speak on the behalf of 

the entire Council when I share those words. Every 

Council member consistently showed up and 

stepped up in their leadership role. The level of 

commitment and engagement by the Council was 

tremendous and their love of this church was 

evident in every decision they made.  

 

We look to the future with continued optimism and 

enthusiasm. There are several exciting projects 

waiting for us to take on (front steps, food pantry, 

more social events, building on our previous 

successes) and we expect the momentum to 

continue.  

 

As always, we urge you and challenge you to look 

for ways to get involved. There are many 

opportunities for engagement, and we will continue 

to make this a priority. And as always, I ask for your 

continued prayers and faith that God will continue 

to lead us on a path that is grounded in service, 

compassion, and most importantly love for him and 

one another. Thank you for your many contributions 

to our efforts.  

Submission by 

Brenda Neville 
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Financial Reports 

The generosity of BLC members (and non-members) helps fund BLC’s operating expenses throughout the 

year (things like office expenses, worship-related expenses, and everything in between).  Occasionally, 

restricted funds are employed as “transfers in” (as needs arise that specifically relate to designated funds).  

Our 2020 budget anticipates a slight deficit— which may yet be addressed through a variety of Council 

initiatives (e.g. by making giving easier, by reducing the seasonality of BLC offerings, or through growing 

other activities such as the Golf Outing and Christmas at Bethlehem).   

Submission by 

2019 Church Council 

2020 Church Budget 

Schedule 1 of 3:  Receipts 
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Financial Reports 
Submission by 

2019 Church Council 

2020 Church Budget (cont.) 

Schedule 2 of 3:  Expenses 
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Financial Reports 
Submission by 

2019 Church Council 

2020 Church Budget (cont.) 

Schedule 3 of 3:  Expenses (cont.) Plus Transfers In 
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Financial Reports 

Throughout the year, Bethlehem receives designated gifts in the form of memorial funds or other restricted 

offerings.  As needs arise within the church (related to a specific designation, e.g. “youth education”), the 

Church Council may elect to use restricted funds to address these projects without impacting budgeted 

expenses for the year.  From year to year, the balances of BLC”s restricted accounts fluctuate depending 

upon sources and uses of funds.   

Submission by 

Erica Weeks-Burger 

Restricted Funds 
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Financial Reports 

BLC revived the Banqueting Table meal in 2018— 

simplifying menus a bit, and moving to a semi-

weekly schedule.  This program served the 

community with 15 evening meals from January 

through May,  2019.   A free-will donation at each 

meal funded the purchase of groceries and paper 

products for future meals.  Stephens Ministries, the 

Boy Scouts and Helping Hands each served a meal 

with the donations going to their programs.   Close 

to 1200 meals were served in 2019.   

 

Five Banqueting Table team members (Barb Kahler, 

Julie Krause, Elaine Raines, Brenda Neville, and Barb 

Mallon), created the menus, purchased and 

prepared the food, and coordinated the meal—

often with help from others.   Janet Mason and 

Joyce Tweedt were regular servers.  Many others 

generously signed up to help serve and clean up 

(some more than once), for a total of 88+ helpers.    

The Casserole Cook-Off in November was a popular 

event serving nearly 100 people and crowning two 

teams of cooks who tied for the trophy.   Our 

winners were Team 3, Holly Christensen and Melody 

Moyer along with Team 12, Jo Hokel and Anna 

Greenwood.  

 

An interesting tally is the number of desserts 

furnished by volunteers for the meals:  32 dozen 

cookies, 29 dozen bars, 8 pans of dessert, 2 cakes, 

and 13 pies.    

 

Our community service commitment continued at 

the end of each meal.  Any left-overs were provided 

to area families through the Ballard School District's 

assistance program.  

Submission by 

Barbara Mallon & Erica Weeks-Burger 

Banqueting Table Fund 
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Financial Reports 

BLC’s Cemetery provides a final resting place for many of the everyday saints Bethlehem has known through 

the years.  Maintaining this space for the sake of families, loved ones, and the larger community is in itself, a 

ministry.  The work of maintaining the Bethlehem Cemetery is primarily funded as a budget item on 

Bethlehem’s general ledger.   

Submission by 

Erica Weeks-Burger 

Cemetery Fund 
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Financial Reports 

Memorial gifts are often given at a time of deep 

loss.  Occasionally, a life-long member dies and 

specifically remembers BLC in their will.  More 

common, memorial gifts are received in honor of a 

loved one on the occasion of their funeral.  The 

degree to which these gifts have continue to fund 

the mission of the church can’t be overstated.  

God has continued to work through these gifts, 

even in death, to sow seeds of life via the 

Bethlehem community.  

 

A number of memorial gifts were received this 

year in loving memory of these friends:  LaVonne 

Clark, Todd Chriswell, Tom and Aloha Dunlap, Dale 

and Dorothy Lund, Jerry Newman, Kent Ryen, Lynn 

Rimathe, Carroll Sesker, and Dorathy Severson.  

Designated memorial gifts for 2019 (gifts directed 

toward a specific initiative or purpose) included 

gifts for “choir and music” in memory of Jerry 

Newman, “Refresh and Renew” in memory of 

Dorathy Severson, “Refresh and Renew” in 

memory of LaVonne Clark, and “BLCW Quilters” in 

memory of Dorothy Lund. 

Submission by 

Mary White 

Memorial Funds 
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Financial Reports 

Thank Offering Sunday is a fall harvest tradition that celebrates God’s provision at a time of relative 

abundance.  Thank Offering proceeds often help close budget gaps and fund new ministry projects.  Gone 

are the days of donating beans and corn, though Thank Offering Sunday remains a deeply-personal (and at 

the same time, visible) statement of faith.   

Submission by 

Mary White 

Thank Offering Funds 
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Financial Reports 

The Bethlehem Endowment Committee was formed in 2005.  The committee met several times with the 
ELCA and adopted resolutions that were approved by the Council and the fund began its mission.  The 
mission of the Endowment Fund is to accept and manage gifts from church members directed toward the 
mission of the church.  The committee annually distributes 4% of its funds.  The funds are distributed across 
four categories:  Congregation, Community, Synod/State, and Global.  This year’s disbursements were as 
follows: 

Submission by 

Mike Helland, Mike Fairchild, Bill White 

Congregation 

 BLC Youth  $300 
 Sunday School $200 
 Food Pantry $792 
  

Community 

 Slater Legion $200 
 Slater Library $200 
 

Synod / State 

 Riverside  $350 
 

Global 

 CLIMB for Haiti $1000 

Endowment Funds 
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Financial Reports 

Bethlehem’s Investment Committee manages a portfolio of holdings that include undesignated gifts and 

other assets not associated with normal Sunday offering activity.  It’s the committee’s responsibility to 

balance the competing priorities of both ‘return on investment’ and ‘liquidity.’ Much of this portfolio is 

comprised of memorial gifts that were originally given to fund the ministry of BLC.  It’s the Committee’s 

responsibility to safekeep these funds at the highest possible return until such time as they are employed 

elsewhere (e.g. the 2020 steps project). 

Submission by 

Juli Helland, Trent Seigfried, Doug Houser, John Johnson 

Investment Funds 
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R&R (1.0) Planning Team 

Barbara Mallon 
Susie Schaudt 
Stacy Cleverley 
Pastor Nat 
Brenda Neville 

Ministry Reports 

2019 “Church Home” projects included these 

initiatives (among others): 

• Completed Refresh & Renew —facelift to 

office areas and gathering room (paint, 

carpet, new furniture, case for archives) 

• Began lighting project— changing out light 

fixtures, moving to LED’s 

• Began planning preparation for front stair 

replacement and land scaping updates to be 

completed in 2020 

 

With respect to future projects that are either 

anticipated or currently being assessed: 

• Plans to paint in the basement, updates to 

kitchen area 

• Continue to look at options for Food Pantry 

and Clothing Pantry physical building 

Submission by 

Bill White, Matt Emery, Ben Johnson 

Property Team  
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Ministry Reports 

Our 2019-20 program kicked off Sunday, September 

8th with a fun-filled rally Sunday that included 

family games, bubbles, a photo booth, prizes, a 

cakewalk, and a family meal. With funds raised by 

the cakewalk and free-will donation for the meal, 

our Sunday school program was able to sponsor a 

family of two little girls for Christmas through the 

Angel Tree project. 

 

Our Sunday school program continues to grow, with 

nearly 45 children, preschool to grade 6, actively 

attending. This year brought the implementation 

of a “new” approach to the Sunday school hour. 

New for 2019: a lectionary-based approach that 

features activities, snacks, and periodic service 

projects in addition to music and the weekly 

lesson. Our kindergarten through grade 6 program 

rotates volunteers each Sunday, allowing 

opportunities for students to interact with more 

adults in our congregation. The format has students 

grouped in mixed-grades, providing increased 

interaction between our young people and 

leadership opportunities for our oldest students.   

Ann White and Ann Krause continue their work with 

the 3 and 4-year-old classroom, which can have up 

to 13 children on a given Sunday. Parent volunteers 

have stepped in to be helpers each 

Sunday as well, which has been very 

appreciated.  

 

Students also participate in music each 

Sunday led by Kathy Cline, Sarah 

Seigfried, and Anders Dovre.  Students 

learn and practice music to share with 

the congregation at the end of each 

month. 

Family hour is a new addition this year as well. This 

past fall and winter, families created greeting cards 

for residents at area nursing homes, spent time 

helping with yard work for two members of our 

congregation, and celebrated Christmas with 

fellowship after the children's program.  

Students performed their Christmas program on 

December 15th during our worship service. Through 

song and narration, the students told the story of 

Jesus’s birth. Extra volunteers stepped in to help 

plan this program, which was wonderful. We were 

proud of the students for learning speaking parts in 

addition to songs. They did a wonderful job sharing 

the greatest gift we will ever receive, the presence 

of Jesus. 

 

Our Sunday School program is a success because of 

many wonderful volunteers who teach, organize, 

and provide a helping hand. We want to extend a 

sincere thank you to everyone who helps our 

program reach the lives 

of the youngest 

members of our 

church. 

Submission by 

Jen Dovre, Jamie Albertson, Amy Holmes, Megan Greenwood 

Sunday School (K-6) 
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Ministry Reports 

The Slater/Sheldahl Food Pantry was established in 

1983.  It is run by Judy and Craig Whitney and made 

possible by 15 volunteers.  In 2019, we provided 

food to 568 families and 1394 people, which is the 

largest number since 2014. 

 

Our support comes totally through donations from 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Slater and Sheldahl 

United Methodist Churches, many community 

organizations and residents.  We are a member of 

the Food Bank of Iowa in Des Moines, which allows 

us to purchase and pick up food items they have 

available for a minimal charge. We also pick up 

sandwiches, corndogs, eggrolls, milk, juices, and 

some fruit from Kum and Go in Ames each Monday, 

which is distributed to clients at the Food Pantry 

and students at Ballard High School who would not 

get lunch for various reasons.  Distribution at the 

High School is done through Jeriann McLaughlin. 

 

 

Pantry open hours are Tuesday mornings 10:00 – 

11:00 and Wednesday evenings 7:00 – 8:00.  Clients 

may come to the pantry twice a month.  When 

visiting the pantry, clients receive approximately 

enough food to feed them for 3 to 4 days — 

according to the number of people in their 

household.  They are also given a $20.00 voucher 

that can be redeemed at Town and Country Market 

for items not available at the pantry.  In addition, 

each family is provided with Christmas baskets that 

they pick up the Saturday before Christmas.  Items 

in these baskets come from the Food Bank of Iowa 

and funds provided by Bethlehem Lutheran Church 

Council. 

 

We pray for your continued support and donations. 

Without your help we would not be able to help 

feed the people in our community who are hungry 

and in need of assistance.  We also welcome new 

volunteers, without which we would not be able to 

have the pantry open each week. 

Submission by 

Judy Whitney 

Slater/Sheldahl Food Pantry 
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Ministry Reports 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church along with Slater and 

Sheldahl United Methodist Churches combined forc-

es in 2017 to become Stephen Ministry congrega-

tions.  Since that time, 15 people have completed 

50+ hours of training and are commissioned Ste-

phen Ministers.  We currently have 12 active Ste-

phen Ministers. Six of the fifteen Stephen Ministers 

were also trained as Stephen Leaders, completing 

an additional week of intense training.   

 

Stephen Ministry is grounded in Jesus' command to 

love one another.  As Stephen Ministers we pro-

vide confidential Christian care to one person at a 

time, meeting with that person once a week for 

about an hour.  We also meet twice a month with 

our Stephen Leaders and other Stephen Ministers 

for guidance and continuing education.  Our contin-

uing education topics have ranged from visits with 

hospital chaplains and tours of hospitals to talks 

with funeral home grief counselors. Through our 

one-to-one caring relationships, those who are 

hurting receive the love and care they need to sup-

port them.  As Stephen Ministers we walk beside a 

person who is hurting and provide a listening ear. 

Those we provide care to are people struggling 

through a difficult time in life - experiencing grief, 

divorce, job loss, chronic or terminal illness, or some 

other life crisis.  

 

We'd like to thank the Bethlehem congregation for 

your prayers and support of Stephen Ministry. If you 

would like to become a Stephen Minister or know of 

someone that would benefit from receiving care 

from a Stephen Minister, please contact one of 

us.  We'd love to hear from you! 

Bethlehem Stephen Leaders: 
Ronna Hoppenworth   
Gary Ihle 

 

Bethlehem Stephen Ministers: 
Bonnie Dingman 
Kelvin Schoon 
John Sheldahl 
Cindi Zimmermann  
 
 

Methodist Stephen Leaders:   
Sue Duvick 
Barb White 

 

Methodist Stephen Ministers: 
Suzanne Higgins 
Margie McKinney 
Connie Peterson 

Submission by 

Cindi Zimmermann 

Stephen Ministry 
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Ministry Reports 

Bethlehem Women have an opportunity for Bible 

study once a month by joining one of our Circles.  

The daytime Circle meets the third Tuesday 

afternoon of the month at 2:00 p.m. to study the 

lesson found in the Women of the ELCA magazine 

“GATHER.”  They also hosted a noon luncheon for 

our Love Offering meeting in February and our 

Thank Offering meeting in November with an 

invitation given to all the women of the church.  Our 

Nite Hawk Circle meets in the evenings the third 

Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m. at the Nite Hawk 

or BFabulous BBQ in Slater.  They do a book/Bible 

study.   

 

The women of the congregations of the 12 ELCA 

area churches are scheduled to attend the Cluster 1 

spring and fall meetings the first Saturday mornings 

in May and October.  We take part with the area 

churches in a World Day of Prayer on the first Friday 

of March every year.  The morning program centers 

in on the culture and needs of churches in a 

designated country followed by a luncheon and 

fellowship. The Sheldahl Methodist Church hosted 

this special event at the cabin in Sheldahl.  We have 

an industrious group of quilters that meet the first 

and third Monday mornings each month to make 

quilts to be sent to Lutheran World Relief and the 

homeless in Des Moines.  Around 100 quilts were 

made and distributed this year. 

 

We are always looking for willing workers to help 

proclaim the good news of our Savior in the work of 

the Bethlehem Church Women.  Please give 

prayerful consideration in adding this to your list of 

priorities.  You will be “blessed to be a blessing.” 

 

 

BLCW Steering Committee 

Norma Erickson 
Judy Frohling 
Barb Lund 
Martha Sheldahl 
Joyce Tweedt 
Jess Denner 

Submission by 

BLCW Steering Committee 

Bethlehem Lutheran Church Women 
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Ministry Reports 

The Slater-Sheldahl Clothing Pantry was started in 

2016.  The clothing pantry is open on Tuesday 

mornings from 10-11 A.M., as well as Wednesday 

nights from 7-8 P.M., in coordination with the food 

pantry. 

 

Volunteers sort clothing into useable clothing and 

items to donate.  Out of season, clean clothing is 

often donated to Good Will or Salvation Army 

because our space is limited.  Soiled or damaged 

clothing is donated to the Good Will Store on 86th 

Street in Des Moines, where they sell it by the 

pound.  We request clean, in season clothing, shoes, 

and boots.  New towels and bedding can be 

accepted.  Other household items may be accepted.  

No appliances. 

 

We average about 3-4 people or families per week 

who take the items they need.  There is no limit to 

what they can take.  If items do not work for them, 

they can return them to us. 

 

Occasionally we have items donated that are 

antiques or collectibles.  These are sold at Brass 

Armadillo Antique Mall in Des Moines. Sales for 

2019 were:  $69.75.  The current balance in our 

bank account is $1,377.09.  We have enough money 

to purchase some new clothing racks and sizing 

labels.  We had planned to order these items in 

2019, but we were given some racks by businesses 

from North Grand Mall in Ames.  Some of our oldest 

racks are not sturdy, so we will order some new 

racks to replace them. 

 

We currently have seven volunteers.  Ww always 

welcome more help.  If you are interested in 

helping, contact Martha Sheldahl at 515-685-4446 

or Flower514446@gmail.com. 
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